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Outcome of the Hackney Carriage and Private Hire Operators and Vehicle Licence Fees Consultation - 2024

Background
In accordance with Section 70 (1) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 the Council is required to undertake a statutory 28 day consultation when variations to hackney carriage and private hire operators and vehicle licence fees are proposed.
The proposed fees for 2025/26 were discussed at the Joint Public Protection Committee meeting held on the 11 October 2024. The Joint Public Protection Committee (JPPC) is required by the Inter-Authority Agreement (IAA) that set up the Public Protection Partnership (PPP) shared service to recommend a draft set of fees and charges to both of the member councils which includes Bracknell Forest Council.
At the meeting of the Joint Public Protection Committee in December 2017 it was agreed that as a matter of principle all fees and charges should be set on the basis of full cost recovery. 

Bracknell Forest Council’s Licensing and Safety Committee considered the proposed fees at a meeting held on Thursday, 24 October 2024.

The Licensing and Safety Committee agreed that save for the, hackney carriage and private hire vehicles and private hire operator’s fees, all other fees would go forward for consideration as part of the council’s fee setting process, with the final determination to be made at the Full Council meeting on Wednesday, 26 February 2025.

The hackney carriage and private hire vehicles and private hire operator’s fees would be subjected to the statutory consultation process. 

It was proposed to increase the hourly rate from £67p/h to £69/h for 2025/26 (increase of 3%) The proposed 2025/26 statutory fees that we consulted on are set out below:
Hackney Carriage (Taxi) and Private Hire Vehicle Licence
	Hackney carriage vehicle new / renewal
	£310.50/£276

	Private hire vehicle new / renewal
	£310.50/£276

	Home to School vehicle new / renewal 
	£172.50

	Private hire vehicle with dispensation new/ renewal
	£310.50/£276

	Temporary Vehicle Licence (issued up to 3 months Maximum) 
	£276



Private Hire Operator Licence

	
	Number of vehicles
	New
	Renewal

	New
Per vehicle calculation of 3.5 hours (at £69.00 hourly rate) plus an hour per year (years 2-5) for first vehicle, plus 15 minutes per additional vehicle per years (years 1-5) up to a maximum of 20 vehicles




Renewal
Per vehicle calculation of 1.5 hours (at £69 hourly rate) plus an hour per year (years 2-5) for first vehicle, plus 15 minutes per additional vehicle per years (years 1-5) up to a maximum of 20 vehicles

	1
	£517.50
	£379.50

	
	2
	£603.75
	£465.75

	
	3
	£690
	£552

	
	4
	£776.25
	£638.25

	
	5
	£862.50
	£724.50

	
	6
	£948.75
	£810.75

	
	7
	£1035
	£897

	
	8
	£1121.25
	£983.25

	
	9
	£1207.50
	£1069.50

	
	10
	£1293.75
	£1155.75

	
	11
	£1380
	£1242

	
	12
	£1466.25
	£1328.25

	
	13
	£1552.50
	£1414.50

	
	14
	£1638.75
	£1500.75

	
	15
	£1725
	£1587

	
	16
	£1811.25
	£1673.25

	
	17
	£1897.50
	£1759.50

	
	18
	£1983.75
	£1845.75

	
	19
	£2070
	£1932

	
	20
	£2156.25
	£2018.25

	
	20+
	£2156.25
	£2018.25

	
	Variation to licence 
	£69
	£69


Who and How we Consulted 
· The consultation ran from 30 October 2024 to 27 November 2024.
· A public notice was placed in the Bracknell News (Wednesday, 30 October 2024) and on the Bracknell Forest Council Consultation Hub and the Public Protection Partnership’s website on the 30 October 2024.
· A copy of the notice was emailed individually to all licensed hackney carriage proprietors for their comments on the 31 October 2024.
· A copy of the notice was also placed on the Time Square notice board on the 30 October 2024.
· The consultation was promoted via a press release on the 01 November 2024 and Social Media posts too.
What you Told Us 
We received two responses to the consultation during the consultation period. One response was submitted by Manoj Lacximicant on Behalf of the Bracknell Hackney Taxi Driver Association Signed by 44 Members and the other by another member of the trade. Both respondents opposed the proposed increase in the fees.

The responses are set out below.


	Comment

	Response 1: 
Given the persistent challenges facing our trade, we respectfully urge the committee to support the taxi industry during this critical period by either maintaining the current fee structure or, at the very least, freezing vehicle licensing fees for the next year.

We present below the key reasons for our request:

1. Economic Impact on the Taxi Industry:
- The taxi industry continues to experience significant financial strain as passenger demand remains below pre-pandemic levels, impacted by shifts in commuting and increased remote working. Raising licensing fees now would intensify these challenges, making it even harder for drivers to cover essential expenses such as fuel, insurance, and maintenance.

2. Extended Working Hours and Safety Concerns:
- Many drivers are working extended hours simply to earn a basic living, which raises safety concerns for both drivers and the public. Additional licensing costs could drive more professionals out of the industry, reducing availability for those who depend on taxi services.

3. Request to Freeze Vehicle License Fees:
- If a complete fee freeze is not feasible, we respectfully request that the committee consider freezing fees specifically for vehicle licenses. These fees directly impact drivers’ ability to remain operational and continue serving the community.

4. Rising Cost of Living and Operational Expenses:
- Drivers face steep increases in fuel, insurance, maintenance, and compliance costs due to high inflation, which squeezes already tight margins. Imposing additional fees would place an excessive burden on drivers.

5. Broader Economic Uncertainty:
- The current economic landscape, marked by high inflation and reduced consumer spending, further pressures the taxi industry. Freezing or reducing fees would offer essential relief in this uncertain environment.

6. Support for Local Businesses and Community Transportation:
- The taxi industry is an essential community resource, providing reliable transportation for those without access to private vehicles. By freezing or reducing fees, the council would be supporting a service that ensures affordable, accessible travel for residents.

7. Retaining and Attracting Drivers:
- The industry faces a potential driver shortage, as financial strain pushes drivers to leave. Freezing or reducing fees could help relieve these pressures, making the profession more appealing and sustaining a reliable service for the community.

8. Supporting a Struggling Industry:
- Freezing critical fees would show the council’s commitment to supporting the taxi trade, helping drivers continue to serve the public without undue financial hardship.

9. Commitment to Customer Welfare:
- By maintaining stable tariffs, we can avoid passing rising costs onto customers, demonstrating our commitment to affordable service. This stability fosters customer trust, loyalty, and an enduring community partnership.

In conclusion, we respectfully urge the committee to reconsider any proposed fee increases and acknowledge the difficult financial climate that many drivers currently face. Freezing key fees would support a vital community service, safeguard driver well-being, and contribute to public safety.

Our industry’s future relies on your support, and we sincerely hope for your understanding and assistance. 
Thank you for your attention and consideration.

	Response 2
Further to the letter for the increase proposal to Vehicle and Operator Licence, I would like to object to this proposal as the proposed increase of +3% on current fees, I deem to be not in line with the latest inflation and economic indicators figures released yesterday. Current inflation rate 2,3%.

The proposed increase of 3% from April 2025 could pose a challenge, especially given the ongoing impact of limited trade and other economic factors. Therefore, I would like to propose to maintain current fees for the coming year to support business sustainability.



What Happens Next?
Section 70 (1) of the Local Government (Miscellaneous Provisions) Act 1976 sets out the requirements when variations to hackney carriage and private hire vehicles and private hire operator’s fees are proposed.  This legislation also prescribes the statutory consultation process that must be followed and the procedures for ensuring that objections are properly considered.

Members agreed at the 24 October 2024 Licensing and Safety Committee that if any objections to the hackney carriage and private hire vehicles and private hire operator’s fees were received, they be considered by the Committee at the meeting on 30 January 2025 and that any ensuing changes would then be recommended to full Council for approval. Council will agree the fees and charges at the meeting on 26 February 2025

As objections have been received a discussion will take place at the 30 January 2025 Licensing and Safety Committee meeting. The Committee will be asked to recommend that Full Council adopt the fees, with or without modification, as part of the annual fee setting process and that these fees come into effect as of the 01 April 2025.

The trade will be kept informed throughout the process.
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